
24 May 2019 

Important Dates 

 

 Friday 24th May 

Assembly Room 9 

Uniform shop open 

Interschool sport 
against Mt Pleasant 

 

 Friday 31st May  

PUPIL FREE DAY 

 

 Monday 3rd June 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

Friday 7th June 

 Inters v Ardross 

 

 Wednesday 12th June 

Assembly Year 6 

 

 Friday 14th June 

EFPS Quiz Nite! 

 

 Friday 14th June 

Inters v Applecross 

 

East Fremantle Primary School 
An Independent public school 

8 Forrest Street, Fremantle  WA  6160 

Ph.: 9432 1200 Fax: 9430 5188 

www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au 

eastfremantle.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

F r o m  t h e  P r i n c i p a l  

 

 
NAPLAN Testing 
Our NAPLAN testing went ahead with only minimal disruption. There were some catch up tests 
conducted with a few students who were absent or experienced technical difficulties but on the whole it 
was pain free! 
 

Assembly  

Today the Year 1’s had their assembly. What a beautiful performance. How proud am I as the Principal to 
see everyone sitting quietly and watching. The Kindy students came to watch today for their first time. 
We just loved having them and hope they enjoyed the assembly. 

Fitness Club 

Mr Emery has started a fitness and running club for interested students each Tuesday at 8.10am. This 
week we saw a large group attend and enjoy some physical activity before school. Mr Emery was ably 
assisted by our Sports Captains. All years are welcome. 

Hats 

School hats are compulsory until the winter months of June, July and August when they are 
recommended but not policed by duty teachers. Please check that your child has their name in their hat 
and has not accidentally taken someone else’s.  

Our lost property is growing! If your child has lost an item please check the lost property which is housed 
at the back of the junior hall. 

Kindergarten Enrolments for 2020 

Our Kindergarten enrolments for 2020 are now open. Please see the office for information regarding the 
application process. 

Enrolment for students going into Pre-Primary for 2020  will be opened as soon as Kindergarten 
applications have closed–at the end of July. Students coming into Pre-Primary will have to show evidence 
of where they are currently residing at this time. Due to the large number of students in this year level 
we will be unable to accept students that are not residing within our local intake boundary. 

 

Warm Regards, 

Jenni Chittick 

Principal 

 



E a s t  F r e m a n t l e  p r i m a r y  s c h o o l  

N e w s  

2019 Term Dates and Term Calendars 

Please refer to the website for all the information you need relating to Term dates and Term Calendars. 

 http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/ 

 

Security at the school  

 

If you suspect there is an 
intruder on school 
premises after hours, 
please DO NOT approach 
them. Instead call Ed 
Security on  9264 4632 
to report it and they will 
investigate further! 

Children’s Crossing Review—High Street 

The crossing has been reviewed and there will be no 
change. Thank you  

DERBY DAY FUNDRAISER—FRIDAY 5TH JULY 2019 

On the last day of Term 2, (5th July 2019) the Year 6 Fundraising Committee are holding another Derby 
Day Fundraiser. 

We will be fundraising for the Starlight Children’s Foundation, the charity of the Fremantle Dockers, as it is their home 
game, hosting the West Coast Eagles. 

The fundraising Committee looks forward to your continued support. 

KISS & DROP PARKING 

Please be mindful and remember the KISS & DROP parking is only used for dropping off, please do not park your car in 
this designated area and leave it there whilst bringing your child to school. Thank you  

OUTSTANDING STUDENT VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTION AND CHARGES 

Last week posted home to parents was a reminder of the UNPAID voluntary contributions and charges for various 
students across the school. 

If these outstanding amounts could be finalised as soon as possible that would be wonderful and this will assist with the 
budgets for resources, kitchen garden, grounds maintenance, excursions and sporting events. 

If you would like to part pay the outstanding amounts that is not a problem. Please see  the front office arrange this . 

I thanks those parents who have paid these vital charges and fees, the school appreciates your continues support. 

GROUNDS MAINTENANCE 

The grounds are looking wonderful and sandpits in the Pre-
primary have been cleaned and new white sand delivered 
during the holidays. 

We are able to accomplish these upgrades from the Grounds 
Maintenance Voluntary Contributions paid by parents this 
year.  

Thank you once again for your support. 

 

 

http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/
http://www.eastfremantleps.wa.edu.au/parent-information/term-calendar/


E a s t  F r e m a n t l e  p r i m a r y  s c h o o l  

N e w s  

School Disco  
is Friday 9th August in the junior hall. 

Age groups and times are: 

3.30pm to 4.15pm - Kindy and Pre Primary 

4.30pm to 6.00pm - Years 1 to 3 

6.30pm to 8.00pm - Years 4 to 6 

CYBER FRIENDLY PRIMARY SCHOOLS PROJECT 

The Telethon Kids Institute is conducting the Cyber Friendly Primary Schools Project to better understand schools’ and parents’ 

needs around children’s use of digital technology, and what information and support they would find helpful.  

 

The project will be developing resources to support parents, schools and P&C/P&F committees to promote positive digital 

technology use by children, with fewer risks to their safety, development, privacy and wellbeing. 

 

You are invited to participate in the project if you are a parent or carer of a student in Years 4–6 currently attending a Western 

Australian primary school. You can contribute to this research by participating in a brief online survey or a face-to-face focus 

group – or both! 

Please follow the link to find further information on the project, the Parent Information Form and the link to the Parent Survey. 

You will also find more information on this page about joining a group discussion (focus group) https://bit.ly/2DFXPMB  

 

Please come and join the fun at  

TUESDAY RUNNING CLUB—8.10AM 

All years are welcome! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2DFXPMB&data=02%7C01%7CJennifer.Chittick%40education.wa.edu.au%7C4ea55d8370f0450c993208d6dcd6e32d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636939213789404505&sdata=3tEPqWsT1REVww0G


 

 

E a s t  F r e m a n t l e  p r i m a r y  s c h o o l  

H o n o u r  c e r t i f i c a t e s  

Honour Certificates Year & Class 
Value  Recipient   

“Respect” 

Samantha King 

 
Pre-primary 1 Benedict Clarke 

Melody Rowe 

Sebastian Chambers 
Pre-primary 2 Lucy Congdon 

John Duff 

Tilly McKinlay 
Year 1 Room 9 Banjo Hunt 

Thomas Kavanagh Year 1 Room 9A 
Ela Karaman 

Margaret Kay 

Grayson Nash 

Luie Jacobs 
Year 1 Room 10 Indiana Clarkson 

Alby Fair 

Matty Robertson 
Year 2 Room 7  Billie Hallam 

Amelia DeSousa 

Helen Parks 
Year 2 Room 8 Zoe Money 

Charlotte Wilson 

Ollie McKinlay 
Year 3 Room 11 Indigo Windebank 

Michael Cruden 

Elka Nordstrom 
Year 3 Room 12 Ollie Greenhalgh 

Emily McLeod 

Ryder Grant 
Year 4 Room 2 Poppy Bull 

 

Luca Sokolowski 

Jamie Burt 

 

Year 4 Room 3 Jaxon Cook 

Jono Croudace 

Robert Legaspi 
Year 5 Room 1 Cezanne Knight 

Hugo Prince 

Milla Goyder 
Year 5 Room 4 Indira Coghlan 

Puri Robinson 

Rose Macleod 
Year 6 Room 5 Olivia Nordstrom 

Misha Kucera 

Patrick Money 

Riley Job 

Mackenzie Nolan  

Year 6 Room 6 
Izabella Clinch 

Madison Price 



 
E a s t  F r e m a n t l e  p r i m a r y  s c h o o l  

C O M M U N I T Y  N e w s  

WAAPA Winter School 2019 

WAAPA at ECU is offering an exciting performing arts program for children and 

young people in years 1 to 12, these July school holidays. The Winter School includes 

classes in drama, acting, screen acting, film making and musical theatre. For 

information about the many courses on offer please visit Winter School or contact 

Gabrielle Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or 9370 6775. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.waapa.ecu.edu.au%2Fcorporate-training-and-short-courses%2Fexplore-short-courses&data=02%7C01%7CDarrell.Kent%40education.wa.edu.au%7C6c7d86b30ddd4900342308d6d75b6fba%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au

